COMMANDER'S CORNER

Happy Easter. I want to commend everyone for our accomplishments during the 24-25 year. 25-26 begins in May with elections and placements of our officers.

The first round of nominations will occur during your meeting in April. The second round of nominations and election will occur during the May meeting.

You must be present to be nominated. I encourage all to attend the next two meetings

FOR GOD AND COUNTRY-DAVE OGBURN - COMMANDER

WORDS FROM THE HEART

April, the 4th month of our modern calendar year, is now here, and I'm thinking most of us will hope the warm weather will FINALLY get here! (I hoped for that in March!!!)

As the days do get longer and warmer we will have more and more time for outdoor activities and chores!

Good Friday and Easter Sunday are observed this month. Most of us know from our Bibles and Sunday School the story of the Betrayal, Trial, Crucifixion, Entombment and Resurrection of our Lord and Saviour JESUS CHRIST, who died on the Cross for the remission of our Sins.

A good refresher course would be to once again read the accounts as written in the four Gospels: Matthew, Mark, Luke and John. Thank you!

We should always be thankful for that sacrifice made on our behalves as we continue in our Love for the LORD! AMEN

FOR GOD & COUNTRY ... Wayne Martin, Chaplain

Bible verses Matthew 28; 6: "He is not here: for He is risen, as He said. Come, see the place where the LORD lay."

Prayer: "Almighty GOD, we thank Thee for all our many Blessings, most of all for Your Son JESUS, who died on that cross for our Sins! AMEN"

AMERICAN LEGION

Post 146 931-852-4413
April 2025 Newsletter
Volume 24 Issue 8
www.tnpost146.org

ROLL CALL = 2025

Legion = 196/216 = 91% Auxiliary = 116/126 = 92% S.A.L. = 103/112 = 92% Riders = 21 members

SICK LIST

Coon Ellis Debbie Burks Nicki Hartsfield Wanda Shook

HONOR GUARD ACTIVITIES 20 Feb - 20 Mar

2 Mar - James Eddy
-Pettus Cem
16 Mar - Jasper Neal Faulkner
-Greenview Cem
20 Mar - Grandville "Grant" Kelly
Hensley
-Loretto Memorial Gardens

DEATHS

Mary Brown - wife of Kenneth Brown

(Our Condolences to these Families)

Hello to All from your Canteen, CANTEEN CHATTER

April is here and spring is finally here. Come check us out and see what we are having in the canteen. There is pretty much something all the time - bowling, pool, cornhole, or just sitting around talking. Our trivia is still going strong, and we have had a blast! Come on in a visit with your friends, if you don't know many here in the canteen; trust me it won't take long to make friends. Remember to pray for all our Veterans and active military especially at this time of year.

"See You There" FOR GOD & COUNTRY......Patsy, Peanut, & Nicki

AUXILIARY NEWS

Hello Everyone!

Happy Easter to everyone. I hope this newsletter finds everyone warm and healthy. Spring has finally arrived! We have a few events on our calendar for April. We will have first round nominations at the April meeting, please make plans to attend. After several requests, we are having a Spaghetti Supper on the 5th. Come support your legion family and lend a hand if you are able. Please continue to pray for all our veterans and active duty military.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY.....Nicki Hartsfield, President

S.A.L. NEWS

Welcome to Spring Everyone! Our next meeting will be Thursday, April 3rd at 7pm. This meeting will be first round nominations for 2026 Squadron officers. Please plan on attending. 7th Diestrict meeting will be Tuesday, April 15th at 6pm at Post 60 in Pulaski. If you plan on attending to represent the Sons, please let myself or Bryan Hine know. There are still a few members that HAVE NOT paid your 2025 dues and are considered EXPIRED, so let's get them in.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY..Rick Frank.....S.A.L. Commander

LEGION RIDERS NEWS

Well another month down. A BIG Thank You to Everyone who came to our 1st Annual "End of Winter Chili Cook Off". We had to postpone it for a week due to weather but a Good Time was had by all and we made a couple bucks! I would especially like to thank those members of our Legion Family who contributed to this event. You were a HUGE part of it. A shout out to our Bartenders who came in early, Thank You. And a big thank you to our sponsors for their donations for the auction - Lawsons Outdoors, Mo's Pawn Shop, Ironhorse Gun Works, Preston's Restaurant, our Auxiliary gals and of course our Legion Riders here at Post 146. Also a quick thanks to the Legion Riders from Post 60 for coming. Now that I'm through all that we have our Annual Spring Motorcycle Swapmeet coming up Saturday, April 19th. All are welcome to attend. There will be other things for sale besides motorcycle stuff. As always if you have a bike and some interest our meeting is the 1st Saturday of the month at 2:00pm

FOR GOD & COUNTRY..... Eric Osborn....Director

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OUR APRIL BIRTHDAYS!!!